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        Minutes of     February 19, 2013   
        Date Approved     March 19, 2013 
        Date Filed/Village Clerk    
 
 
February 19, 2013 
 
 
TUCKAHOE SIGN AND AWNING BOARD  
TUCKAHOE VILLAGE HALL – 2:30 pm  
 
 
Present : Chairwoman   Ann Marie Ciaramella  
  Member  Nicole Pushkal  
   
 
Also present: Michael Seminara  Code Enforcement Officer   
 
Absent:  Member  Barbara Nieminen  
  Bill Williams  Building Inspector  
    
  
 
Item #1    Approval of Minutes – January 22, 2013      
Item #2    70 Main Street   New Awning    
 
 
Item #1   Approval of Minutes January 22, 2013  
Member Pushkal motioned to approve the minutes of the January 22, 2013 meeting.   This motion 
was seconded by Chairwoman Ciaramella and unanimously carried by the Board with a vote of 2-0. 
 
 
Chairwoman Ciaramella explained to the applicant that one member was absent and in order to get 
the awning approved, he would need a unanimous vote.   Chairwoman Ciaramella advised the 
applicant that he had the option to postpone to the next meeting or continue today.  The applicant 
agreed to continue today.  
 
 
Item #2  70 Main Street   New Awning  
 
Mr. Paul Mazzacane, of Gregory Sahagian & Son, Inc. representing “Salon 70” presented an application 
for recovering existing awning.   The material is Sunbrella standard fabric.   They will have the material 
treated for Fire Retardant.   The reason for the standard fabric is because the color red is a different 
shade then the Fire Retardant material.   Chairwoman Ciaramella advised them that they need to 
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provide the Building Department the certificate that the material was treated prior to installing the 
awning.    Chairwoman Ciaramella asked if the red presented is the same color as the awning next door.  
Mr. Mazzacane was unsure however, Member Pushkal was sure that it was the same color red.  Each 
logo “Salon 70” is 6 inches high and 40 inches wide.   Member Pushkal suggested removing the “70” on 
either side of the logo and leaving the “Salon 70” in the center.    Mr. Mazzacane asked if they could 
change the font that was presented to the font he brought at the meeting.    The new font has a stencil 
look that makes the letter look nicer.  There is a red line that goes through the letters.   
 
Chairwoman Ciaramella read an email from Member Nieminen regarding changing the font size to 5 
inches.   There was discussion regarding the size, however, the applicant was not in favor of changing 
the size.   
 
Chairwoman Ciaramella made a motion to approve the awning for “Salon 70”.   The approved awning 
will have “Salon” on either side of the awning with “Salon 70” in the center.   They will be white 
letters with an accented red line through the letters.   The letters will all be 6 inches high.   A Fire 
Retardant certificate will be submitted to the Building Department prior to installing the awning.  The 
black lines on the awning will be removed.   Member Pushkal seconded the motion and it was 
unanimously carried by the board with a 2-0 vote.  
 
 
 
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 19, 2013   at 2:30pm  
 
There being no further comments from the public or business before the Board, upon motion duly 
made, seconded and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 2:45 pm. 


